From: Andrew Voas
Date: Monday, 28 November 2022 at 15:49
To: Robin Smith (Senesino) <robin@senesino.co.uk>

Subject: RE: Spring Lambing 2023...

Dear Robin
Thanks for your letter.

| can confirm that in Scotland, it is currently permitted to use a rubber ring to castrate
or dock the tails of lambs up to 7 days old without an anaesthetic, or up to 3 months
old with an anaesthetic, so Numnuts can legally be used here in lambs up to 3
months old. In England and Wales the use of a rubber ring for castration or tail
docking of lambs older than 7 days is currently not permitted at all.

The UK Animal Welfare Commission is currently finalising its report on castration
and tail docking of sheep which will include consideration of the SRUC research on
Numnuts, so | hope we can discuss this further in the near future.

Regards
Andrew

Andrew Voas BVM&S MRCVS
Scottish Government Veterinary Head of Animal Welfare / Spur P / Saughton House / Broomhouse
Drive / Edinburgh / EH11 3XD

Working from home 8.30 to 5.00 weekdays
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This e-mail (and any files or other attachments transmitted with it) is intended
solely for the attention of the addressee(s). Unauthorised use, disclosure, storage,
copying or distribution of any part of this e-mail is not permitted. If you are not the
intended recipient please destroy the email, remove any copies from your system
and inform the sender immediately by return.

Communications with the Scottish Government may be monitored or recorded in
order to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes.
The views or opinions contained within this e-mail may not necessarily reflect

those of the Scottish Government.
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